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Conservation Area Appraisals and Management Plans (CAAMPs) 

 

As identified in the Council’s Local Development Scheme, Croydon Council is in the process 

of ensuring that all of the borough’s conservation areas have a Conservation Area Appraisal 

and Management Plan. Bradmore Green Conservation Area still requires a Conservation 

Area Appraisal and Management Plan. The Webb Estate and Upper Woodcote Village 

CAAMP is inconsistent in style to others in the borough and initial evidence gathering has 

been undertaken to bring forward a new document. During the past monitoring year, work 

has been undertaken to prepare a new Area Management Plan (CAAMP) for the South 

Norwood Conservation Area. Consultation on the draft CAAMP for the South Norwood 

conservation area took place and the CAAMP was adopted as a Supplementary Planning 

Document at the Council on 25 July 2022. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


